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In the wake of mounting concerns around Covid-19 cases, Delhi Health Minister Satyendar Jain on 

Wednesday said the government will monitor the Covid-19 situation for three to four days to confirm 

the trend of positivity rate before reviewing the curbs in the national capital. 

Additionally, the health minister said the city is likely to see around 13,000 cases on Wednesday with 

a positivity rate of around 24 per cent. 

"The Covid positivity rate has come down from 30 per cent to 22.5 per cent in Delhi. The rate should 

be half of it. We will monitor the situation for three to four days," the minister said on reviewing the 

curbs in the city. 

Delhi had logged 11,684 Covid cases on Tuesday with a positivity rate of 22.47 per cent. It saw 12,527 

cases and 24 deaths on Monday, and the positivity rate was 27.99 per cent. Responding to a question 

about low rate of testing in Delhi, Jain said no one is being denied a Covid test and the authorities are 

following the guidelines issued by the Centre.  

"They said high-risk contacts of Covid patients and those with symptoms should be tested. On 

Tuesday, they clarified that tests be conducted in some pockets in the community too, which we are 

doing," he said. Delhi had been conducting 50,000 to 60,000 coronavirus tests daily for the last six 

months, he added. 

Meanwhile, keeping the country's Covid-19 situation in mind, the Directorate General of Civil Aviation 

(DGCA) on Wednesday extended the ban on commercial international passenger flights till February 

28. 

In a circular issued by DGCA, it said that the competent authority has decided to extend the suspension 

of Scheduled International commercial passenger services to/from India till 23.59 hrs IST of February 

28, 2022. 

It further reads this restriction shall not apply to international all-cargo operations and flights 

specifically approved by DGCA. 
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